
 

 Sun 일 Mon 월 Tue화 Wed수 Thu목 Fri금 Sat토 

 

1 
Pray for the people 
in North Hamgyong 
Province suffering 
from the floods, that 
they may have good 
houses to live in. 

2 
Pray for efforts 
being made by the 
Red Cross and others 
to provide aid to the 
flood victims along 
the Tumen River. 

3 
Pray for excellent 
cooperation among 
the various organiza-
tions providing 
humanitarian assist-
ance to North Korea. 

4 
Pray for a good first 
year middle school 
class for next school 
year as seven seniors 
graduate from The 
River of Life School. 

5 
Give thanks to God 
for the new influx 
of funds that have 
enabled us to restart 
construction at the 
Three Seas Center. 

6 
Thou art my 
hiding place; thou 
shalt preserve me 
from trouble;  
Psalm 32:7a 

7 
Pray that Kim Jong Un 
show he truly cares for 
the flood victims along 
the Tumen River and 
provide good housing 
for them. 

8 
Pray that the army 
deployed to build 
housing along the 
Tumen River not 
steal from or 
threaten the people.  

9 
Pray that Chinese 
authorities will look 
with mercy on those 
fleeing from North 
Korea because of 
hardship. 

10 
Pray for the health of 
Canadian Pastor 
Hyeon Soo Lim and 
efforts to get him 
released from North 
Korea. 

11 
Pray for safety at 
The River of Life 
School and for all 
vehicles as winter 
with its ice and snow 
approaches.  

12 
Pray that all that is 
needed be provided 
so that we be able to 
complete the new 
building before the 
end of the year. 

13 
…thou shalt 
compass me about 
with songs of 
deliverance. 
Psalm 32:7b 

14 
Pray for North 
Korea to end its 
missile tests and lay 
aside its nuclear 
ambitions. 

15 
Pray that funds 
directed toward the 
nuclear weapons 
programs and pro-
jects in Pyongyang be 
spent for those in real 
need. 

16 
Pray for North 
Koreans in China 
that they be 
protected from harm 
and find freedom. 

17 
Pray for protection for 
the three South Korean 
pastors, the American 
pastor and college 
student, Otto 
Warmbier, all in prison 
in NK. 

18 
Pray for curriculum 
development for next 
year and God’s 
wisdom as The River 
of Life School 
explores new 
possibilities. 

19 
Pray for winter 
preparations at the 
Three Seas Ranch and 
that all cattle, 
especially new calves, 
do well through the 
winter. 

20 
…surely in the 
floods of great 
waters they shall 
not come nigh 
unto him. 
Psalm 32:6b 

21 
Pray that Kim Jong 
Un bring an end to 
the Kim family cult 
and his own 
personality cult. 

22 
Pray that North 
Koreans trading in 
China be relieved 
from the burden of 
“loyalty gifts” for 
construction projects. 

23 
Pray for the children 
of North Korean 
women married to 
Chinese men who 
receive no refugee 
benefits in South 
Korea. 

24 
Pray for the unity 
within Christ’s 
Church that is the 
necessary precursor 
to unity between the 
North and the South 

25 
Pray for the 
Intercessory Prayer 
Pilgrimage that Ben 
and Liz are leading to 
Israel which will 
include some from The 
River of Life School. 

26 
Pray for two new 
families to join the 
Three Seas Commu-
nity with a long-term 
commitment to the 
ranch and center. 

27 
He who trusts in the 
LORD, loving-
kindness shall 
surround him. 
Psalm 32:10b 

28 
Pray that Kim Jong Un 
come to acknowledge 
Jesus Christ as the 
supreme ruler of the 
universe and his own 
savior. 

29 
Pray that North 
Koreans may 
increasingly be able 
to access South 
Korean and other 
foreign media. 

30 
Pray for North 
Koreans in South 
Korea to be able to 
adjust well to South 
Korean society and 
find good jobs. 

 
Right and top: 

Temporary 
shelters for North 

Korean flood 
victims. 

 
 

The Fourth River Project: Preparing for the opening of North Korea 
Jesus Abbey’s Three Seas Ranch and Center: A place of preparation for the opening of 

North Korea through labor and instruction 
The Three Seas Community: Men and women committed together to this work 

River of Life School: Preparing the Unification Generation. 
 

2016 

T
he

 F
ou

rt
h 

R
iv

er
 P

ro
je

ct
 P

ra
ye

r 
C

al
en

d
ar

 

w
w

w
.t

he
fo

ur
th

ri
ve

r.
or

g


